TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
14th January 2016
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Craig Carscadden (Chair),  Emma Barnes, Selina Slater, Nigel Hale, John Watt,  Hugh McPherson, Steve Dimond, Rob Watkins, Mark Grimsey, Mark Williams, Ros Rowland.

Apologies: None received 
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record 
Matters arising from previous meeting (12th November 2015)
Three mile running group
Craig said that he has not yet spoken to Anne and Sue but will do so.
Treasurer’s Report
The current account balance is £11,355.56. Deposit account balance is now £5238.71. Cash in hand is £62.67. Surplus of income over expenditure for the current year is £1875.54.
The accounts presented are very close to the final version to be presented at the AGM. The figures do not include our donation to CP Sport or our payment for use of the track at Filton (SGS say they have sent out an invoice). They do include about £2000 of payments for the 2016 Riverbank Rollick which should really be part of 2016 income. These factors taken into account leads to a small deficit for 2015 income and expenditure. The small deficit, which was our objective, is mainly due to lower income from membership fees, subsidy of race fees (about £500) and the purchase of a camcorder.
Mark Grimsey confirmed that his contact would be willing to audit our 2015 accounts. It was agreed that we should give him a £50 gift voucher.

Secretary’s Report 
End of year membership total stands at 123, which includes 16 new members. This figure is well down on recent years (150 – 160 members). England Athletics membership stands at 25 individual members. The Club place for the London Marathon was awarded to Chris Foley. A 2016 membership form has been posted on the web site and can therefore be printed off to place on a membership desk at the Rollick.
Donation to CP Sport.

Craig handed over the Chair to Emma for this item as he declared an interest in this charity. It was agreed that the policy for donation to charity is at least 15% of race surpluses with a cap of £750. The donation to CP Sport will be £750. 
Action: Craig to arrange for publicity of the Club donation to CP Sport.

Coaching and training.

The Committee has received a letter on this topic from Jim Godden, which has been forwarded to Pete Mainstone (see Appendix A). In his letter Jim expressed concern at the low number of members who compete regularly and train for competitive running. Craig commented that training is available for all that want it, but is not taken up. He expressed a willingness to provide tailored training sessions but stressed that training must be available for all members. It was noted that we retained very few participants of the beginners course held in the summer. Mark Grimsey suggested more coaching courses be held. It was also noted that many runners are "social” runners who are not interested in regular competing. Craig said he would be willing to help Jim Godden get coaching qualifications if he is committed to encourage more members to be competitive. Emma suggested that the Club captaincy could be shared on a rota basis. Steve Dimond suggested use of Strava to share routes and set challenges to complete these routes in the shortest time. It was suggested we consult Mick Stirrup on marketing the Club. 
Action: Craig to reply to Jim Godden

Action: John to include training opportunities in Club News.

Winter Social.
Pete Mainstone and Nick Langridge have offered to organise a quiz and skittles night. 
Action: Selina to liaise with Pete and Nick and fix a date.
Captain and Secretary for 2016.

Jim Godden has been asked if he is willing to stand as Captain. He was not willing to spend a lot of time planning Club Night routes. It was agreed that the route planning and Club News compilation could be removed from the Captain’s duties to allow him to concentrate on encouraging more participation in and training for races and cross country. Arthur Renshaw has agreed to act as Vice-Captain. Jim will be asked if he wishes to stand for Captain on this basis. There is already a good selection of routes available which running group leaders can chose from.
Craig said that his wife Sue would be prepared to take over the position of Secretary.

The following Committee members gave notice of their intention to stand down next year: Nigel Hale, Mark Williams, Ross Turnbull, Gemma Morgan. The rest of the Committee agreed to continue. Rebecca Dunsford will be asked if she wishes to continue. The following Club members will be asked if they wish to join the Committee: Kevin Cundy, Moray Sloan, Dave Beard, Kevin Wood.
Action: Craig to ask Jim Godden if he wishes to stand as Captain.
Action: Craig to ask Rebecca Dunsford if she wishes to continue on the Committee.

Action: Craig to ask Kevin Cundy, Moray Sloan, Dave Beard, Kevin Wood if they wish to join the Committee.

AGM.

The AGM will be held on Friday 29th January. Nigel asked Club officers to submit their reports a week in advance. It was suggested that we hold the AGM on a Club Night in future to encourage better attendance.
Any Other Business
· Committee meal
It was agreed to pay for partners
· London Marathon selection criteria
Dave Palmer has suggested re-ordering the selection criteria.
Action: Craig to ask Dave Palmer for further clarification.

· Subsidised EA membership
Action: Nigel to check minutes for what has been agreed
· Heart Start First Aid training

The training session will be held on 10th March in the Severnside Suite. It will need to be agreed what donation to make to Heart Start in return

The meeting closed at 10:15.
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 18th  February.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
Appendix A – Letter from Jim Godden

Over the last few years, TRC has become a running for fitness club rather than a competitive running club. I think the club needs to decide whether they are content with this and therefore accept that more competitive runners will move on to other clubs. Also, accept that races will not be well attended, including cross country and relay races.
 
If that is the case, then no more needs to be said. However, if that is not the view of how the club should be directed, then something NEEDS to be done. Giving financial benefits is great in races, but hasn't been a great success.
 
I would suggest that we need to look at how TRC support their members in achieving their running goals. We seem to give great support to 'newbies', then all the coaching and support disappears. When was the last time that anyone actively coached someone else, run instruction sessions in training, injuries, stretching, nutrition etc. I feel that everyone just gets on with their own training regime, regardless of whether it is right or not. I get the feeling that Thursdays for many is just a social occasion, with the run secondary to the social aspect - am happy to be put right if this is not the case ( this is not the case for the fast group !). Tuesdays is so poorly attended it is hardly worth doing. I now train at the track with B&W as TRC track sessions were cancelled due to poor attendance.
 
I would be more than happy to get some coaching training if I felt it could be used in TRC. Perhaps some others could also do so to boost the coaching team, then start providing pro-active coaching as a team at a more intense level than just running training sessions. I am sure that Keith Brackstone, the coach from B&W would be willing to advise us on how to progress. They have just started all ability track sessions on a wednesday - this week 40+ people attended in 3 groups ! This includes 30 mins of stretching, and ends up as a 1hr30min session - worth travelling to and giving up an evening. I am not saying this is what we should do, just saying that to generate interest, it must be well thought out and beneficial to attend.
 
I would be interested in the committee's view of the above.
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